Reference
F0705

Ms Louise Gell
Secretary
Australian Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Ms Gell

Inquiry Into State Elections (One Vote, One Value) Bill 2001 [2002]
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above-named Bill.

While not disputing the principles behind the Bill, Tasmania already has legislation in place for its Legislative Council which is generally stronger and more workable, and has a practice of adopting Federal boundaries for the House of Assembly. While this Bill does not cover Federal boundaries, I believe that existing Federal legislation also is generally stronger and more workable than those proposed in this Bill. 

I therefore believe this Bill is not necessary. In addition, I believe the Bill is not workable in its current form as it is simplistic and may have unintended implications for the continued application of this principle under Tasmanian legislation.

While not having had time to fully examine the repercussions of the Bill, I offer the following brief comments setting out some questions and concerns about the Bill.

· The Bill refers to ‘voters’ rather than electors. Does this intend to mean just the electors voting at a particular election rather than those electors enrolled to vote? If so, this would differ from our existing legislation.

· Given the definition of quota in this Bill, does it intend that compliance is only checked immediately following an election?

· What is the intended course of action if, for example, only one electorate varies by more than 15 percent? Does this trigger a redistribution or does it invalidate the election which has just been held – the Bill does not make it clear.

· The examples given of community of interest are too narrow and, for example, talk only of communication with a capital city and not communication within the electorate itself. 

Yours sincerely,

Bruce Taylor

Chief Electoral Officer
Thursday 9 October 2003







